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OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA

Notice is hereby given that the Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will
hold a regular Public Works Meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Public Works Commiittee of the City of Stoughton

Tuesday August 18, 2015 at 6:00 pm
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall 381 E. Main St, Stoughton, WI 53589
Sid Boersma, Paul Lawrence, Tom Majewski - Chair, Tom Selsor, Mayor Donna Olson

CALL TO ORDER
Communications :
Reports: Activity, Street Opening, Y ardwaste

OLD BUSINESS
Update —Request from Stoughton Trailersto Install Street Light - Franklin St Parking Lot
Stormwater Maintenance Plan for Eastwood Development Retention Pond

NEW BUSINESS
Approve Minutes of July 21, 2015
Request from Stoughton Community Farmers Market to Relocate to an Alternate
Location
Recommendation and Approval to Increase Street Opening Permit Fees
Recommendation and Approval to Start Charging Fees for E-Waste
Review Stream Bank Maintenance Policy and Update of Current Maintenance Status
Discussion on Land Programming of Public Land near the Y ahara River
Discussion on Use of Native Vegetation on Public (Greenways, Right-of-Ways,
Detention/Retention Ponds, Drainage Ways, €tc.)
Future Agenda Items:

ADJOURNMENT

Council Members, City Leadership Team, City Attorney Matthew P. Dregne,

Library Administrative Assistant Sarah Monette, City Clerk LanaKropf, Tim Onsager
Stoughton School District, Deb Blaney, Bill Livick Oregon Observer, Stoughton Newspaper/WI
State Journal/Capital Times, John Nea — Eastwood Condos Association, jdn@charter.net
Keith Wise, Stoughton Trailers KEITHW @stoughtontrailers.com , Kevan Bard
kbard@ipswitch.com , Residents Bordering Franklin Street Parking Lot

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL

NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door)
will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth
Street entrance or if you are physically challenged and arein need of assistance, please call 873-
6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.
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Activity Report
Street & Parks Department
July 2015

The excellent weather in July has allowed the contractor for the Washington Street and
Fifth Street Reconstruction Project to stay on schedule. Those two projects plus the South
Alley Project (between Division St & Forrest St) are scheduled to be completed by the
end of September

It has been very busy at the Streets and Parks Departments with summer projects going at
full speed. Some of the mgjor highlightsinclude;

Street crews continue to grind out tree stumps and fill with dirt, grass seed and
straw matting. Replacement trees in some of these locations will be completed
thisfal or next spring.

Street crews have been out spray patching streets throughout the city. Crews first
focused on West Main Street (Van Buren St to Hoel Ave) and now have moved
onto other streets throughout the city.

Y ard waste site has been very busy this year with plenty of rain and sunshine to
help grass grow. For the year, 862 (85 new permits for July) permits have been
sold to city residents and 135 (12 new permits for July) permits issued to Dunkirk
Township resident.

Like I had mentioned last month, still seeing residents placing brush out for
collection. The city provides no curbside brush collection again until October. If
you see any neighbors or friends, please let them know. Brush can be taken to the
yard waste site at 1051 Collins Road.

Street Department has new maintenance plan for retention, detention ponds and
greenwaysin the city. With the new plan, you will see buffers of grass left
around the ponds to help filter sediment and nutrients from entering ponds and
water ways. Some areas will aso see reduced mowing schedule. Crews will still
monitor ponds and greenways after large rain events for debris or washouts.
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e Street crews started street painting the last week of July. Crewswill paint
crosswalks, centerlines, parking stalls, curbs, and the other pavement markings
that assist with turning. Painting normally takes about 2 weeks if the weather
cooperates.

e Contractors have started painting the traffic signal poles, trombone arms, and
control cabinets. The poles had faded to the point that some poles were white in
color. Poles are being painted federa highway green.

e Street crews completed the monthly city wide street sweeping. Crews also
continue to sweep downtown corridor and arteria streets every Friday mornings
during summer months.

e Administrative Assistant is busy keeping inventories current for cemetery, trees
and signs, processing invoices, tracking yardwaste permits, sales, and usage,
computerizing employee timesheets, and addressing customer inquiries.

e Supervisors have been working on 2016 budget items, construction projects and
inspections, and 5 year street construction and preventive maintenance schedule
for CIP.

e Feet Maintenance Manager continues to maintain city wide fleet to make sure it
isavailable for daily tasks. Fleet Manager has also been working on EMS, Police,
and Fire Fleet performing preventive maintenance.

e The Parks Department isin full swing and has been performing these daily tasks;
park cleanup, diamond prep and improvements, shelter cleaning, mowing and
trimming parks and city properties, playground inspections and repairs, placed
manufactured wood chips in playground areas, trail maintenance, and Troll Beach
maintenance.

e Other routine tasks completed during the month include; dumping trash barrels
downtown and cemeteries, cleaning fleet and garage, check traffic signals, check
flags downtown, monitor water levels at Fourth Street Dam, garage safety
inspections (fire extinguishers, eye wash stations, exit lights, fall protection).

Enjoy the rest of your summer and remember to slow down in construction zones.

Respectfully Submitted,

Karl D. Manthe

Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent
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Date

2015 STREET OPENING PERMITS

# Street Name Block Opened By AmtPaid D3te Ll Contact Phone HERCI RO RERSEREE: Status #
1|Hults Rd @ Hwy 51 Jackson 1/19/15 (AT&T S 50.00 Chinmoy Ray [252-2448 |test holing 1/19/15 1
2|Alley Project - Forrest & S Main 1/19/15 |AT&T S 50.00 Chinmoy Ray |252-2448 |test holing 1/19/15 1
3|Fifth St @ Washington St 1/19/15 (AT&T S 50.00 Chinmoy Ray [252-2448 |test holing 1/19/15 1
4(Forrest St @ Washington 1/19/15 |AT&T S 50.00 Chinmoy Ray |252-2448 |test holing 1/19/15 1
5|Page St N 2101 1/15/15 |Alliant S 50.00 [ 1/15/15 |[Steve Schuett [877-1650 |install gas 4/15/15 1
6|Page St N 2109 1/15/15 |Alliant S 50.00 [ 1/15/15 |Steve Schuett [877-1650 |install gas 4/15/15 1
7|Page St N 2117 1/15/15 |Alliant S 50.00 [ 1/15/15 |[Steve Schuett [877-1650 |install gas 4/15/15 1
8|Page St N 2125 1/15/15 |Alliant S 50.00 | 1/15/15 |Steve Schuett [877-1650 |install gas 4/15/15 3
9(Main St E 508 1/6/15 |Sto Util S 50.00 repair leaking service 1/6/15 1

10|Page St N 2106 1/12/15 |Fox&Sons |S 50.00 | 1/15/15 [Fox & Sons 395-4392 |water service 1/30/15 3
11|Page StN 2126 1/12/15 |Fox&Sons |$ 50.00 | 1/15/15 |Fox & Sons 395-4392 |water service 1/30/15 3
12(Main St W 301 1/27/15 |Alliant S 50.00 | 1/21/15 |Steve Schuett [877-1650 |retire gas service 4/15/15 1
13|McKinley St E 148 1/23/15 |Sto Util S 100.00 water main break 1/23/15 2
14|Page St N 2025 2/24/15 |Alliant S 50.00 [ 5/19/15 |Steve Schuett [877-1650 |install gas 4/30/15 1
15(Chicago St E, 116 2/19/15 |Sto Util S 100.00 Scott Gunsolus |877-7430 |water main break 2/20/15 2
16|Williams Dr 3/15/15 |AT&T Brian Scholz 282-6899 |underground at &t lines 10/15/15
17|Jefferson St W to Taylor Ln 3/15/15 |AT&T Brian Scholz 282-6899 |underground at &t lines 7/30/15

18|Giles St 1208 3/13/15 |Sto Util S 100.00 Scott Gunsolus |873-3379 |repair water main 3/13/15 2
19|Washington St E, 310 3/25/15 |Charter S 50.00 3/25/15|David Moldenhauer|206-0494  |2" bore under 4th St 5/1/15

20|Johnson St 316 3/24/15 |Sto Util S 50.00 Scott Gunsolus [873-3379 |water service leak 3/24/15 1
21[Hilldale Ln 725 Alliant S 50.00 4/16/15(Ivy Jacus 877-1642 |install gas 5/25/15 1
22|Forrest St & Washing inter 5/18/15 |AT&T Chinmoy Ray |252-2385 |relocate underground facilities 6/28/15 5
23[Hilldale Ln 609 4/13/15 |Alliant S 50.00 4/16/15(Ivy Jacus 877-1642 |install gas service 6/13/15 5
24|Page St N 324 4/12/15 |TarrantPlum| $ 50.00 4/14/15|Tarrant Plumb |213-3993 |water main break 4/12/15 3
25[Hilldale Ln 2225 4/17/15 |Alliant Ivy Jacus 877-1642 |install gas service 6/17/15
26|Academy St, S 301 4/27/15 |Haugen Exc. [ $ 400.00 4/22/15(Ken Haugen 205-0238 |replace sewer lateral & Main 5/1/15 1
27|US Hwy 51 & Jackson St 5/4/15 |Alliant Steve Schuett [877-1650 |[gas main @ Kettle Park W  7/30/15

28|Nygaard St (northsid4 720 5/1/15 |T N Hughes Rick Wienger [328-4215 |hwy to rd uitility ext. 5/31/15

29(US Hwy 51 & Jackson St 5/1/15 |T N Hughes Rick Wienger |328-4215 |hwy to rd uitility ext. 5/31/15

30[Hults Rd 6/1/15 |T N Hughes Rick Wienger [328-4215 |hwy to rd uitility ext. 6/30/15

31|Greig Trail 318-322 5/18/15 |Sto Util MTE 873-3379 |checking depth of water main 5/22/15

1=0K, 2=Sawcut, 3=Terrace, 4=0ther, 5=Not Completed






2015 July Yard Waste Report

July
Day of Week Users
Tues. 491
Thurs. 547
Sat. 377
Total: 1415
July 2015 Yard Waste Users
Total 1415
Sat.
26% Tues. ETues.
0 35% BThurs.
OSat.

Thurs.

39%
July
Day of Week # Bags
Tues. 1638
Thurs. 1768
Sat. 957
Total: 4363

July 2015 Yard Waste # Bags
Total 4363
2000 1768
1500 A 957
1000 ~
500 A
C' B T

Tues.
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CITY OF STOUGHTON

STREET DEPARTMENT KARL D. MANTHE

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, Wl 53589 Ertrzziihseu@pi?g:gggﬁgn Wi.US
(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622 ' o

(608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com

Date: August 6, 2015

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe

Subject: Request for Street Light Franklin Street Parking Lot

As requested by the Public Works Committee at the July 21, 2015 meeting, staff has obtained
information on the proposed light fixture for candlelight photometric coverage and has invited
residents who are within 300 feet of the proposed area for comments.

The parking lot does have enough space for a street light as it meets the requirements from
the materials received by Stoughton Utilities, which states that if the light fixture is installed at
20 feet, it needs to be 85 feet from any adjacent property lines.

The area to the south of the parking lot is mostly wooded, and would properly not affect these
properties as much as the properties to the west. The city has a stormwater retention pond to
the east of the parking lot.

There is currently a street light in the parking lot along Franklin Street (west end of parking lot).

Please let me know if you have any questions.





Karl Manthe

From: Rodney J. Scheel

Sent: Wednesday, August 05, 2015 10:37 AM
To: Karl Manthe

Subject: RE: 250 HPS

Karl,

If  am reading it properly, it appears the pole will need to be at least 85 feet from the property lines of the adjacent
residential properties if the light is installed at a height of 20" It will need to be farther from the property line if it is
mounted higher than 20 feet. They may not have switched to the LED heads yet, but the LED may offer some
advantages and a difference photometric coverage.

Let me know if you have any questions.

Rodney Scheel

City of Stoughton

Director of Planning & Development
608.873.6619
rischeel@ci.stoughton.wi.us

From: Karl Manthe

Sent: Wednesday, August 05, 2015 10:23 AM
To: Rodney J. Scheel

Subject: FW: 250 HPS

Fyi

From: Sean Grady [mailto: SOGrady@stoughtonutilities.com]
Sent: Wednesday, August 05, 2015 10:21 AM

To: Karl Manthe

Cc: Robert Kardasz

Subject: FW: 250 HPS

Karl,
Attached, you will find the specifications for our standard street light fixture.

Description: Luminaire, Horizontal, 250 Watt, HPS, Type III, w/PEC Receptacle

250 watt high pressure sodium luminaire for horizontally burning lamp, single door, with adjustable socket, oval
type glass refractor for IES type III, medium cutoff distribution, end mounted for 1 1/4" or 2" slipfitter, top
mounted photo-electric contr

Thanks Scott
Scott Grady
Stoughton Utilities
Engineering Technician
(GOE) E873-4878 Fax
(B08) 677-7417 Work
[B08) 209-7504 Mabile

s, stoughtonutilities.com
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Karl Manthe

From: Sean Grady [SOGrady@stoughtonutilities.com]
Sent: Wednesday, August 05, 2015 10:21 AM

To: Karl Manthe

Ce: Robert Kardasz

Subject: FW: 250 HPS

Attachments: 115 258 CAMT2 R3 DG.PDF

Karl,

Attached, you will find the specifications for our standard street light fixture.

Description: Luminaire, Horizontal, 250 Watt, HPS, Type I1II, w/PEC Receptacle

250 watt high pressure sodium luminaire for horizontally burning lamp, single door, with adjustable socket, oval
type glass refractor for IES type III, medium cutoff distribution, end mounted for 1 1/4" or 2" slipfitter, top
mounted photo-electric contr

Thanks Scott

Scott Grady
Stoughton Utilities
Engineering Technician

Stoughton

[608) 8734578 Fax
[608) 877-7417 Wark
[608] 208-7504 Mokile

wanid, stoughtonutilities.com

This message is intended only for the use of the Addressee and may contain information that is PRIVILEGED and CONFIDENTIAL. If you are not the
intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error,
please erase all copies of the message and its attachments and notify us immediately.





115 25S R3 DG Page 1 of 4

OUTDOOR PHOTOMETRIC REPORT ; . :
CATALOG: 115 255 R3 DG &%Cl”tysfdndf)
TEST #: AE2142.1ES American
TEST DATE: 1/31/2008 A“E Electric
CATALOG: 115 255 R3 DG Lighting
DESCRIPTION: 115 SERIES 250W HPS TYPE 3 MED SEMI CUTOFF

Series: ROADWAY-115 3 =
LAMP CAT #: LU-250 Qe

LAMP: ONE 250-WATT HIGH PRESSURE SODIUM.

LAMP OUTPUT: 1 LAMP, RATED LUMENS/LAMP: 27500

INPUT WATTAGE: 300
LUMINOUS OPENING: RECTANGLE W/LUMINOUS SIDES (L: 12", W: 12",

H: 12")
TER Value: 62 (BF = 1)
TER Category: ROADWAY - TYPE IIT
Max Cd: 10,578.0 AT HORIZONTAL: 75°, VERTICAL: 68°
Cutoff Class: SEMICUTOFF
Roadway Class: MEDIUM, TYPE III
Efficiency: 74.1%
SEE REPORT NOTES **
Polar Candela Distribution Isofootcandle Plot
11,000 1802 1700 160° 180° 14)° S 4 3 2 1 0 1 2 3 4
9.167 130° B
7,333
1200
5,500 3
3,667 110°
2
1,833 100°
co: 0 = 90° 1
-
1,833 <\ 80° 0
3,667 - 700
5,500 )
wo
7,333 2
9,167 £0°
3
1,600 VAI0® 10° 200 30° 40>
W -Max Cd: 75°H 4
| -0°H
W -90°H <
W20fc 1fc

W 10fc mosfc
Wsfc Wo.fc MS0% MaxCd
Distance in units of mount height (20ft) --- Max Cd

**FILE DOES NOT INCLUDE SUFFICIENT VERTICAL DATA TO PROPERLY CALCULATE BUG AND LCS UPLIGHT.
**FILE DOES NOT INCLUDE UPPER HEMISPHERE DATA(90-180) AND HAS CD > 0 AT 90° VERTICAL.

VISUAL PHOTOMETRIC TOOL 1.2.47 COPYRIGHT 2015, ACUITY BRANDS LIGHTING.

THIS PHOTOMETRIC REPORT HAS BEEN GENERATED USING METHODS RECOMMENDED BY THE IESNA. CALCULATIONS ARE BASED ON
PHOTOMETRIC DATA PROVIDED BY THE MANUFACTURER, AND THE ACCURACY OF THIS PHOTOMETRIC REPORT IS DEPENDENT ON THE
ACCURACY OF THE DATA PROVIDED. END-USER ENVIRONMENT AND APPLICATION (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, VOLTAGE
VARIATION AND DIRT ACCUMULATION) CAN CAUSE ACTUAL PHOTOMETRIC PERFORMANCE TO DIFFER FROM THE PERFORMANCE
CALCULATED USING THE DATA PROVIDED BY THE MANUFACTURER. THIS REPORT IS PROVIDED WITHOUT WARRANTY AS TO ACCURACY,
COMPLETENESS, RELIABILITY OR OTHERWISE. IN NO EVENT WILL ACUITY BRANDS LIGHTING BE RESPONSIBLE FOR ANY LOSS RESULTING
FROM ANY USE OF THIS REPORT.

| * 1 AE2142.IES

. VISUAL PHOTOMETRIC TOOL PAGE 1 OF 4

http://www.visual-3d.com/tools/photometricviewer/default.aspx?id=17213 8/4/2015





115 258 R3 DG

OUTDOOR PHOTOMETRIC REPORT
CATALOG: 115 255 R3 DG

-80° -60°

/

-80°

IsoCandel.

a Plot

~40° 200 0° 20 40° €0° 80°

M Cd: 9,396, 90%
W Cd: 7,830, 75%

Cd: 6,264, 60%
W Cd: 5,220, 50%

| © 1 AE2142.1ES

0 Cd: 4,176, 40%
W Cd: 3,132, 30%
M Cd: 2,088, 20%
W Cd: 1,044, 10%
Point of Max Cd: 10,578.0

LUMENS PER ZONE

Zone Lumens
0-10  401.0
10-20 1,327.6
20-302,118.5
30-402,965.4
40-50 3,584.9
50-60 3,618.2
60-70 3,368.0
70-80 2,298.0
80-90 690.0

& VISUAL PHOTOMETRIC TOOL

% Total
2.0%
6.5%
10.4%
14.6%
17.6%
17.8%
16.5%
11.3%

3.4%

<SAcuityBrands

ZONAL LUMEN SUMMARY

Zone Lumens % Lamp % Luminaire

0-30 3,847.0 14%
0-40 6,812.4 24.8%
0-60 14,0156  51%
60-90 6,355.9 23.1%
0-90 20,371.5 74.1%

ROADWAY SUMMARY
Cutoff Classification:

18.9%
33.4%
68.8%
31.2%

100%

SEMICUTOFF

Distribution: TYPE 111, MEDIUM

Max Cd, 90 Deg Vert:
Max Cd, 80 to <90 Deg:

Lumens
Downward Street Side: 14,370.5

Downward House Side: 6,000.8
Downward Total: 20,371.3
Total Lumens: 20,371.3

584.0
3,340.0
% Lamp
52.3%
21.8%
74.1%
74.1%

PAGE 2 OF 4
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115 25S R3 DG

OUTDOOR PHOTOMETRIC REPORT
CATALOG: 115 255 R3 DG

LCS TABLE
BUG RATING

SAcuityBrands

B3 -Ux-G3

FORWARD LIGHTLUMENS LUMENS %
Low(0-30): 2,417.1 8.8%
Medium(30-60): 7,175.4 26.1%
High(60-80): 4,316.6 15.7%

Very High(80-90): 461.4 1.7%
BACK LIGHT
Low(0-30): 1,436.1 5.2%
Medium(30-60): 2,982.0 10.8%
High(60-80): 1,354.9 4.9%

Very High(80-90):  227.8 0.8%
TRAPPED LIGHT: 7,128.7 25.9%

LCS Graph

UL 90-100°
0l

BVH £0-90°
2278k
0.8%

BH £0-20°
1354.9 Im
4.9%

BM 30-60°
2982 Im
10.3%

Back Light iyt
£.2%

Scale = Max LCS %
Q) Trapped Light: 7128.7m, 25.9%

|\ ' 1AE2142.IES
I VISUAL PHOTOMETRIC TOOL

26% |
UH 100-180°
0l
. 0%
20% |
13% |
A~
& " UL 90-100°
L1 0lm
‘ 0%
FVH 80-90°
451.410m
1.7%
FH 60-80°
43165 Im
15.79%
Fi1 30-60°
7175.4km
26.1%
0° ;:,g'm Forward Light
8.8%

http://www.visual-3d.com/tools/photometricviewer/default.aspx?id=17213
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115 258 R3 DG

OUTDOOR PHOTOMETRIC REPORT
CATALOG: 115 255 R3 DG

CANDELA TABLE - TYPE
c

0 15 25 | 35145 (55 (65|75
0 4143 4143 4143 4143 4143 4143 4143 4143

5 4708 45334716 4529 4619 4447 4433 4289
15 5977 585216027 5809 5862 5683 5629 5257
25 6658 6629 6944 6984 7163 6747 6328 5457
35 6170 6095 6493 6794 67336962 7464 7299
45 5210 5135/5371 /5568 5963 7138 7984 8267
55 3540 3870/4411 5257 5486 5490 5801 6844
60 2300 27733089 4992 4429 4218 5629 7804
65 1419 16272093 3401 2931 3479 5723 8643
70 910 1050 1523 2426 2254 2899 5035 8568
75 659 73510711630 1591|2032 3956 5948
80 444 484 584 946 967|1283 2085 3340
85 337 355 387 591 649 724 917 1136
90 308 3120 312 437 434 459 523 584

| 1AE2142.IES
| VISUAL PHOTOMETRIC TOOL

SAcuityBrands

85 90 | 105 115|125 135! 145 155 165! 175 180
4143 4143 4143 4143 4143 4143 4143 4143 4143 4143 4143
4239 4153 4124 4081 4003 3992 3909 3956 3920 3963 3920
4870 4662 4443 4447 4153 4121 3859 3741 3519 3494 3601
4726 4067 3770 3530 3103 2906 2784 2874 2899 2978 2974
6708 5418 4827 4171 3289 2637 2408 2401/ 2397 2541 2519
7837 6608 5733 4927 3411 2451 2096 2032 1999 2161 2197
7779 6909 6124 5131 3834 2465 1992 1817 1577 1759 1745
8851 7607 6439 5282 3469 2358 1473 1401 1236 1294|1301
10309 8346 6690 4658 2437 1530 1053 899 867 935 932
10126 8998|7263 4712|2025 1122 813 706 623 692 623
8088 7572 4701 3207 1114 860 674 552 512 494 444
2397 2336 1405 1190 652 609 491 462 408 394 358
1014 985 742 659 459 451 394 376 344 326 308

555 573 477 441 362 362 333 319 287 276 262
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CITY OF STOUGHTON

STREET DEPARTMENT KARL D. MANTHE

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, Wl 53589 Egiiir?elj@pi?gzgggﬁgn Wi.US
(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622 ' o

(608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com

Date: August 3, 2015

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe

Subject: Maintenance Plan for Eastwood Development Retention Pond

As requested at the July 21, 2015 Public Works Committee, Mayor Donna Olson and | met
with Eastwood Development Condo Association members John Neal, Brad Eneix, and Tom
Christian on Monday July 27, 2015 to discuss maintenance plans for the Eastwood
Development Retention Pond.

After much discussion, the follow maintenance plan was developed for the recommendations
brought forward by the Eastwood Development Condo Association at the July 21, 2015 public
Works Committee Meeting;

1. Complete the unfinished Cattail removal project from last year, utilizing three College
age or older young men. Time needed...one day. Materials needed....two or three pair of
chest waders, one or two trimming shears, and one or two rakes. Total budget....$750
Action: Condo Association took the lead on this project and hired a private
contractor to remove the cut off cattails from last year and remove any new
cattails this year. Project has been completed and the City paid $600 dollars for
this service.

2. Deliver a supply of Cutrine+ to The Eastwood Association in sufficient quantity for us to
do a monthly application only in areas most in need of treatment. Total budget....$820
Action: Do nothing at this time with any chemicals to treat pond, but will monitor
pond conditions.

3. On aroutine basis, the City should mow only a single path, five or six feet wide down the
middle of the berm between the two main ponds, with the mower set to the highest
setting, i.e. , not less than six inches. Action: Already has been taken care of, city will
only mow as needed and will leave buffer around entire pond.

4. Any other large machine mowing would be done only upon request of the Association.
Action: City and Condo Association have already agreed to this.

5. Routine maintenance of the inlets and outlets by the City, utilizing hand cutting
tools....not Roundup or similar vegetation killing products. City will provide routine
maintenance as needed in accordance to City approved Maintenance Plan for
Retention Ponds and Greenways adopted by Council on July 28, 2015





6. Last, based on all the information we have obtained through research with the DNR,
University Liminologists, Pond Maintenance Professionals, and Pond Maintenance
Websites....and according to existing Stormwater Wet Pond standards, a multi — year,
staged program of muck removal needs to begin immediately. Action: Condo
Association and City have been reviewing muck removal contractors and will
make plans to hire a contractor this year to remove sediment using a vacuum type
system.






Public Works Committee
Tuesday, July 21, 2015 @ 6:00 PM
Hall of Fame Room @ City Hall — 381 E Main St

Members Present: Alderpersons Tom Majewski, Tom Selsor, Paul Lawrence, Sid Boersma and

Mayor Olson

Absent & Excused:

Staff: Planning & Development Director Rodney Scheel, Street Superintendent Karl Manthe, and
Street Department Secretary Vickie Erdahl

Guests: Keith Wise Stoughton Trailers, Scott Wegner Fire Dept, Cindy McGlynn Senior Center,
Alderperson Mike Engelberger, Tom Christian, John Neal, and Brad Eneix

Call to Order: Majewski called the meeting to order at 7:20 pm

1) Communications: 1) Manthe stated that the street department has employees helping with

the Columbus, WI storm cleanup 2) Selsor state that someone had fallen at the Catfish Music
Festival and wanted the sidewalk (by Fire Station) checked and repaired 3) At the gazebo at
Rotary Park a chain was broken and needs to be repaired

2) Activity Reports: (Manthe reported that the E Washington St road construction started later

than anticipated. Boersma asked about no parking restrictions near the First Lutheran Church.
Manthe will check out.

Street crews were busy with many urban forestry projects; crews removed 21 trees,
trimmed 2 trees, injected 48 trees for Emerald Ash Borer (EAB), and grinded out 14
stumps.

Street crews have been out patching streets throughout the city. Crews have switched over
to spray patch for summer.

Yard waste site has been very busy this year with plenty of rain and sunshine to help grass
grow. For the year, 777 (128 new permits for June) permits have been sold to city residents
and 123 (14 new permits for June) permits issued to Dunkirk Township resident.

Still seeing residents placing brush out for collection. The city provides no curbside brush
collection again until October. If you see any neighbors or friends, please let them know.
Brush can be taken to the yard waste site at 1051 Collins Road.

Second round of mowing city greenways was completed. Street Department has 12
retention ponds/greenways that get mowed monthly. There is also a few that get mowed
weekly by Parks Department crews. Street crews followed up behind mower with trimming
around railings, outlet and inlet pipes.

Street crews completed inventory of street signs to check for faded signs, leaning signs,
and any other maintenance issues. Sign inventory and inspection is required by Manual on
Uniform Traffic Control Devices (MUTCD). Crews also installed some new signs
throughout the city.

Street crews continue to sweep downtown corridor and arterial streets every Friday
mornings during summer months.

Administrative Assistant is busy keeping inventories current for cemetery, trees and signs,
processing invoices, tracking yardwaste permits, sales, and usage, computerizing
employee timesheets, and addressing customer inquiries.

Supervisors and Fleet Manager have been working on equipment replacements, building
improvements, capital outlay items, and 5 year street construction and preventive
maintenance schedule for budget and CIP.

Fleet Maintenance Manager continues to maintain city wide fleet to make sure it is available
for daily tasks. Fleet Manager has also been working on EMS, Police, and Fire Fleet
performing preventive maintenance.





e The Parks Department is in full swing and has been performing these daily tasks; park

cleanup, diamond prep and improvements, shelter cleaning, mowing and trimming parks
and city properties, playground inspections and repairs, completing Troll Beach tasks for
opening. Trail maintenance will start soon.

e Other routine tasks completed during the month include; dumping trash barrels downtown

and cemeteries, cleaning fleet and garage, check traffic signals, check flags downtown,
monitor water levels at Fourth Street Dam, garage safety inspections (fire extinguishers,
eye wash stations, exit lights, fall protection).

New Business:

6) Regquest from Stoughton Trailers to Install Street Light in Franklin Street Parking Lot:

Manthe stated that Stoughton Trailers had requested Stoughton Ultilities to put in a new street
light between S Academy Street and S Franklin Street. Stoughton Ultilities reviewed the
request and forwarded to Public Works for review.

Stoughton Utilities estimate of costs anticipated: $1,546.16 for installation and a monthly
charge of approximately $5.00 and also suggested that LED lighting be used.

Currently there is a street light located in the area but little light goes to the parking lot area
which is used primarily by Stoughton Trailers employees. Stoughton Trailers has safety and
security issues and are also installing additional lighting to their building.

Majewski asked for Scheel’s opinion and he stated that the parking lot is exempt from the city
lighting policy.

Majewski stated that he had lighting “pollution” concerns for the residents in the area and
suggested that the residents be notified and have a chance to respond. Mr. Wise from
Stoughton Trailers stated that the light would be mainly for winter hours. A suggestion made -
what about a timer on the light to help with the “pollution” concern?

Motion by Lawrence, seconded by Boersma to direct staff to develop a plan and to
invite residents to the August meeting for discussion. Carried 5-0 (with the Mayor
voting yes)

Old Business:

3)

4)

Discussion & Recommendation of Building Use Policy: No discussion. Motion by
Lawrence seconded by Selsor to recommend to the Common Council to approve the
Building Use Policy as presented. Motion carried 5-0 (with the Mayor voting yes)

Discussion on Stormwater Maintenance for Retention Ponds & Greenways: Manthe
developed a Stormwater Maintenance Plan as requested by the committee at the June
meeting. Manthe stated that he researched using the following agencies and resources from
the WDNR, APWA, SWAPS, CVMIC and other groups.

When developing the plan Manthe found there were numerous approaches that could be used
such as:

Chemical Management Methods: Algaecides, Colored Dyes, Aluminum Sulfate — nutrient
inactivation (alum), Barley Straw (creates H202)

Mechanical Management Methods: Harvesting (cutters), Dredging

Physical Management Methods: Hand Raking, Aeration, Bottom Barriers





Biological Management Methods: Little Critters (weevil), Fish (grass carp), Bacteria
Augmentation

Manthe created a “General Maintenance Plan” which would cover the maintenance of all city
stormwater ponds and greenways. The following are his recommendations for the Eastwood
Development Retention Pond:

o Create a “No Mow” zone and leave a minimum of 5 feet buffer zone around pond to reduce
phosphorous and nitrogen’s from entering the pond. This will also discourage geese from
entering the pond.

¢ If any mowing occurs, it will be with our rough cut mower that is and has been set at 6
inches for the last 10 years.

e Provide routine maintenance around inlet & outlet pipes to remove woody vegetation and
litter.

e Monitor the pond for any invasive plants.

¢ Once the average depth of the permanent pool is 3.5 feet, dredging will occur. At this time,
the city may want to consider re-designing the pond if it will improve stormwater control.

e This is a city owned pond and is properly working as designed to control stormwater run off
and meets compliance. The city has no obligation to remove the algae (something that is
normal in all ponds, rivers, and lakes throughout the United States and is just a natural part
of mother nature), so if the Condo Association would like to go beyond the normal city
maintenance, | would recommend they pay the entire costs to apply any algaecides or other
methods to remove algae. If they decide to use chemicals, they will also be required to be
licensed and apply for a permit from the WDNR.

After discussion, Selsor also wanted to add the wording in the last bullet item to include keeping
the city informed. Boersma asked if a fountain would help in this area — of course there would
have to be access to electric services. He also had concerns about use of chemicals and doing 1/3
of the pond each time would then become never ending.

Lawrence asked about money that has been placed in the budget for maintenance and repairs to
ponds & greenways. Lawrence wanted to address the issues and solutions in the letter to
Alderperson Majewski from the Condo Assc. 1) Cattail removal — Manthe stated the contractor did
what they were instructed to do — cut plants at water level and remove. 2) The use of Cultrine —
not sure if this would be effective, concerns that it is a dangerous chemical and would get rid of
more than just the algae and ponds can only have a portion done at one time. The Cultrine
product costs $80.00 for 30 pounds in granular form. Items 3, 4 & 5 already addressed in
maintenance plan.

6) Muck Removal — Neal stated that this needs to be started now. The association has done a lot
of the footwork involved — including measurements of the pond and contacting companies for
pricing to do this type of work. One company would remove ¥4 acre of muck for $5,000.00.
Questions asked were — what happens with the sediment that is pulled out of the pond, is the
bottom of the bond silt or a solid base, and is approval needed from the DNR.

Neal stated that the association was going to ask permission from Rosenbaum if the sediment
could be dumped onto his property in the woods or field area. This sediment would after months of
drying become dirt. Manthe stated that this sediment could have an unpleasant odor for a month
or so while drying and what if Rosenbaum does not give permission? The cost to haul this product
could be substantial.

Neal stated that in the cities 2015 budget there is $25,000 for Pond Maintenance / Repair
Greenways with nothing noted specifically for ponds.





Lawrence stated very strongly that this is a city problem that the city should be dealing with and not
be given to the condo association to deal with.

Selsor stated that these issues are just a glimpse of the future that will need to be dealt with. Also
commenting that after a year; where this sediment is dumped that invasive weeds will be growing
and that will become another issue.

Scheel commented that these problems are unique to this pond. Other ponds have issues, but not
like this.

After much discussion numerous motions were made by several committee members but none of
the motions were seconded.

Alderperson Lawrence left the meeting at 8:35 pm

Motioned by Majewski, seconded by Selsor to direct staff to contact Eastwood Condo
Association to help with input for the development of maintenance plan for the Eastwood
Estates stormwater pond. Motion carried 4-0 with the Mayor voting yes.

The condo association requested Scheel to attend if possible.

Motion by Majewski, seconded by Selsor to recommend to Common Council to approve the
City of Stoughton General Maintenance Plan for Stormwater Ponds & Greenways after the
following changes are made — remove the word dredging and 3.5 feet restriction and replace
with based on the individual characteristics or purpose of the pond. Motion carried 4-0 with
the Mayor voting yes.

New Business:

5) Approve June 15, 2015 Meeting Minutes: Motion by Selsor seconded by Boersma to
approve minutes. Motion carried 4-0. With the Mayor voting yes.

7) Future Agenda ltems: Street Opening Permit Fees

Moved by Boersma seconded by Selsor to adjourn the meeting at 8:52 pm. Motion
carried 3-0. Respectfully submitted by Vickie Erdahl, Admin. Asst 7/23/15






Stoughton Community Farmers Market (SCFM)

Information Packet for City of Stoughton Public Works Meeting August 18, 2015

Problem Statement

In July and August of 2015, the Stoughton Community Farmers Market manager became aware of
site use conflict at Forrest St & Main. The original permitted site has been marked 1A on map
below. A manager at McFarland State Bank contacted the market manager in late July to ask for a
relocation of the market in light of blocked access at both ends of the 200 S Block (construction to
the north and market to the south) which was affecting bank customers. As discussed with Karl
Manthe on Aug 6, the farmers market recently relocated half a block north (marked 1B on map).

<« c |8 https:/ 'www,google.comvmaps /@42.91706,-89.2203164,146m/data='3m1!1e3 312 @ =

Proposal

The temporary relocation is not ideal, owing to the lack of Main St frontage. Therefore, the
Stoughton Community Farmers Market Board of Directors met on August 11, 2015 to formulate a
lasting solution to this and other unforeseeable site conflicts. Our proposal is to obtain permission
from the city to locate the farmers market at either Forrest St (north of Main) or Water St (north of
Main) with a street closing from 7:30am — 12:30pm on Saturdays from Jun - Oct. The access alley
would remain open in both locations. Signatures from adjacent business owners on Water St prove
support for this new alternate site. This solution would allow market management to accommodate
reasonable requests from business establishments to relocate the farmers market when conflicts
emerge. Finally, the SCFM Board of Directors requests 3-year permission (through 2017) to both
sites in order to ensure continuous operation serving producers, consumers, business and community.






CITY OF STOUGHTON

STREET DEPARTMENT KARL D. MANTHE

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, Wl 53589 Egziiélj@piglgzgggﬁgn Wi.US
(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622 ' o

(608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com

Date: August 3, 2015

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe

Subject: Request to Increase Street Opening Permit Fees

Staff has reviewed our current fee structure for “Street Opening Permits” and sees that there is
a need for a modest increase to the fees to cover the costs for expediting the permit (crack
sealing of openings, inspections and administration).

Fees were last increased in 2008, and | am recommending the following increases:

Current Proposed
No Street Cut $50.00 $ 50.00 (no increase)
Up to 150 Square Feet $ 100.00 $ 125.00 (increase $25.00)
Over 150 Square Feet $ 150.00 $ 175.00 (increase $25.00)

Please let me know if you have any questions.





Sec. 64-9. - Street and right-of-way use.

@

(b)

Purpose. The purpose of this section is to provide uniform, comprehensive standards and regul ations regarding street openings, encumbrances, temporary commercial street signs,
private property in street rights-of-way, and the procedure for requesting approval to improve or vacate alleys and rights-of-way.

Street opening and encumbrance permits.

(3]

@

®

A permit issued by city representatives shall be required for the following:

a

Excavation in any public right-of-way.

Any obstruction or encumbrance of a public way, for more than two hours. A dumpster is an example of an obstruction.

The moving of any building aong or across any public way.

Fee for permits shall be adopted by Resolution by the Common Council.

Exceptions. Subsection (a) shall not apply to the following:

a

Signs, clocks or awnings attached to a building which project not more than three feet into the public right-of-way and which do not extend below any point nine
feet above the sidewalk or sixteen feet above astreet or aley.

Public utility encumbrances.

Goods, wares, merchandise or fixtures being loaded or unloaded which do not extend more than three feet on the sidewalk, provided such goods, wares, etc., do not
remain thereon for more than two hours.

Sandwich board signs regulated under subsection (f).

Private property installed adjacent to streetsin the street right of way, regulated under subsection (g).

Conditions of occupancy.

a

No obstruction or encumbrance shall cover more than 1/3 of any street or alley.

Any excavation, obstruction, or encumbrance shall be protected by atemporary fence or barrier at least three feet high and at night shall be lighted by yellow
flashing beacons. In the case of an excavation, yellow flashing beacons shall be placed at each end and as often as every 50 feet aong the length thereof.

Sidewalk traffic shall not be interrupted, except with approval of the Street Superintendent. Temporary sidewalks of not less than 4 feet in width guarded by a closed
fence at least four feet high on both sides may be maintained during the period of occupancy.

There shall be no obstruction of the flow of water in gutters.

The moving of any building or structure shall be as continuous as practicable until completed and shall be subject to the directions of the street superintendent.

Any street, sidewalk or alley surface which has been disturbed shall be replaced in as good condition as prior to granting of the permit. Refer to special provisions
and conditions on permit.

Upon termination of the work under the permit, all public ways occupied under the permit shall be vacated, cleaned of &l rubbish and obstructions and placed in a
safe condition for public travel at the expense of the person holding the permit.





City of Stoughton, 381 E Main Street, Stoughton W1 53589

RESOLUTION OF THE COMMON COUNCIL

Authorizing and directing the proper City official(s) to approve the Increase for Street Opening
Permits.

Committee Action:  Public Works— Motion carried ?-? (Mayor voted )

Fiscal Impact: -0-

File Number: Date Introduced: ~ August 18, 2015

WHEREAS, the Street Department has reviewed the costs to process street opening permits and the
Street Superintendent recommends increasing the street opening permitsto cover the costs associated
with processing permits (crack sealing, inspections, administration);

WHEREAS, the Public Works Committee met on August 18, 2015 and approved the recommended
increase of $25.00 dollars for Street Opening Permits, now therefore

BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton that the proper city official(s) be

hereby directed and authorized to approve the increase of $25.00 dollars for Street Opening Permits as
presented

Council Action: |:| Adopted |:| Failed Vote

Mayoral Action: Accept Veto

[ ]

Donna Olson, Mayor Date

Council Action: |:| Override Vote

S:/Public Works/PW Resolution folder/2015 General Maintenance Plan for Stormwater Ponds & Greenways






CITY OF STOUGHTON

STREET DEPARTMENT KARL D. MANTHE

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, Wl 53589 Ertrzziihseu@pi?g:gggﬁgn Wi.US
(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622 ' o

(608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com

Date: August 3, 2015

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe

Subject: E-Waste Recycling — Request to start charging fees

| received a letter from Johns Disposal Service Inc. on July 27, 2015 (letter included in packet)
stating that they will be starting to charge a fee to dispose of e-waste from our facility that we
collect from city residents. The fee takes effect with notice of the letter.

In discussions with Johns Disposal Service, Inc., | have figured that to absorb the costs for the
city to dispose of e-waste, the city will need to start charging $10.00 dollars for TV’s and
Computer Monitors. The dumpster when full is @ 4 tons (4 tons x $200 = $800 dollars). We
would need to get 80 TV’s or Computer Monitors to break even, checking our records; we
normally get that many per dumpster. The city would not charge for other electronic items at
this time.

| recommend that once this request gets approval from Public Works Committee and Common
Council, that the city start charging fees immediately.

Please let me know if you have any questions.





City of Stoughton, 381 E Main Street, Stoughton W1 53589

RESOLUTION OF THE COMMON COUNCIL

Authorizing and directing the proper City officia(s) to approve charging afeeto drop off e-waste at
the Street Department.

Committee Action:  Public Works— Motion carried ?-? (Mayor voted )

Fiscal Impact: -0-

File Number: Date Introduced: ~ August 18, 2015

WHEREAS, the City of Stoughton was notified by Johns Disposal Service Inc. that it would have to
start charging the city to dispose of e-waste from the Street Department drop off site;

WHEREAS, the $10.00 dollar fee for residents would only apply to TV’s and Computer Monitors
dropped off;

WHEREAS, the Public Works Committee met on August 18, 2015 and approved the recommendation
to start charging a $10.00 fee for e-waste disposal of TV’s and Computer Monitors, now therefore

BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton that the proper city official(s) be

hereby directed and authorized to approve the fee of $10.00 dollars for the disposal of e-waste disposal
of TV’sand Computer Monitors as presented

Council Action: |:| Adopted |:| Failed Vote

Mayoral Action: Accept Veto

[ ]

Donna Olson, Mayor Date

Council Action: |:| Override Vote

S:/Public Works/PW Resolution folder/2015 General Maintenance Plan for Stormwater Ponds & Greenways





P.0. BOX 329

WHITEWATER, WI 53190
262-473-4700 ° Fax: 262-473-6775
www.johnsdisposal.com

email: office@johnsdisposal.com

JJ

DISPOSAL SERVICE, INC.

JUL » -
July 23, 2015 C 1Lyl
C =
Mr. Karl Manthe
City of Stoughton

381 E. Main St.
Stoughton, WI. 53589

RE: Electronics Drop off pricing

Dear Karl,

The end of this past year saw drastic changes in the electronics markets world-wide. Our company and
others in the business of collecting electronics were suddenly charged a significant price per pound for
the electronics (esp. televisions/monitors) shipped to our registered recyclers. Our hope was that
changes in the state program and/or markets would lead to these costs going down or back to a break
even basis. In addition, many of our ‘free drop off> locations and events have experienced a 75-100%
increase in the amount of materials that we are picking up.

The coming year is not looking any better and may actually bring increases in charges. At this time
Johns cannot continue to absorb these costs. We will however, continue to deliver boxes, keep boxes
on site and empty boxes for no charge as we have always done.

Beginning with the current service that we are doing for your location, Johns will be implementing a
$200.00 per ton charge on all electronics boxes or trailers. Please contact us if you have any questions,
ideas or if you want to change anything about your event or drop off location.

Sincerely,

) ; ..-—7 .
Brent Flikkema
Safety Manager

PRINTED ON RECYCLED PAPER

Residential - Commercial ¢ Industrial - Recycling * Refuse Disposal





